MINUTES OF WESTGATE-ON-SEA NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING COMMITTEE

MEETING ON 14TH NOVEMBER
AT THE BAKEHOUSE AT 7-15PM

Present: Cllr Hannah Scott, Cllr Martyn Pennington, Cllr Pauline O Connor, Mathew White, Dennis Wallis, Liam  Nabb , Emma Dawson, David Morrish, Ray Taylor, Craig  Solly, Max & Katie Tillings

Apologies: None

Actions from the meeting:

Action: Matthew White to Email the Group with his Graphics on the     
                Green space areas for the new Development plan with 
                green space areas.
Action: Dennis to Approach Turner Contemporay with reference to 
                Turners paintings of Dent de Lion
Action: David Morrish to report back on the infrastructure Plan.
Action: Cllr Martyn Pennington to carry on his work with reference 
                To the Canopies in Westgate.
Action: Cllr Matt Scott to continue his work with the Early Youth  
                Scheme in Westgate, and to ask a repersentative to attend 
                Our Next meeting.
Action: Cllr Pauline O Connor to continue with statistics and placing 
                Information in tables to present to Group.
Action: Emma Dawson to look into the Traffic situation at Garlinge 
                High Street and look at figures for schools locally for pupil 
                Numbers.
Action: Ray Taylor: To put the minutes up at the residents association and community centre.
Action: Mathew White & Dennis Wallis to look into Historical   
                Listings
Action: Cllr Hannah Scott to contact TDC for statics for Matt Scott & 
                to contact Doug Brown with reference to Millwood homes.





Meeting:
The Group paid tribute to the late Cllr Ken Gregory who passed away just recently: Cllr Hannah Scott said a few words and a minutes silence was held in respect.

1. Declaration of Interest: No Interests declared

2. Minutes from the 10th October: Amendments to Add Dennis Surname made, to state Dennis Wallis. Minutes agreed and accepted.

3. Emma Dawson KCC: Updated the group with reference to Highways installing a speed cable with the possibility of a zebra crossing put in place on Westgate Bay Avenue. Also it was discussed that Weed Spraying around Westgate was in operation and that they shall be covering the whole town.

4. Liam Nabb from Margate Neighbourhood Plan Group: Spoke to the group and explained that they currently have10 members of which only 4 are active. They would like to re-establish the Group going forward with their draft Plan for Margate. Matthew White and Dennis Wallis put themselves forward to attend their next meeting.
Matthew White discussed his concerns over Quex. It was mentioned that a residents association had just been set up in Salmonstone that could be of interest to the Margate Group and that Margate’s new Neighbourhood Draft Plan was due out in December this year.

5. Update on Actions taken from last Meeting:

Cllr Hannah Scott – found it hard to get in contact with Adrian Verrall, but is now due to see him next Friday at a meeting to discuss legal planning Policy.
Matthew White – Presents to the Group his first layout of Graphics Work with reference to the green space areas to be included within the New Plan. and contacted Reg Bell from the Bazaar shop in westgate to make contact with Cllr Matt Scott.
Cllr Pauline O Connor – Halfway there with statics for local plan percentages on the Elderly/ Young Couples.
Cllr Mathew Scott – Hasn’t got statics yet. Emma Dawson to Help. But has a repersentative to attend our next meeting from the youth
Ray Taylor – The group can use the Community hall for meetings free of charge & the minutes can be posted on their board.


Feedback from the Group:

The development has 11.1 hectares of space allocated. On the Westgate side at present there is a park and allotments already existing, so Garlinge should have provision for a park and allotments to match. 
Dent de Lion is a grade 2 ancient monument so the setting needs to be protected. 
Cllr Pauline O Connor – Has been looking into Policy’s that we can adopt from Thanet’s Policy Plan, She suggested that we should fine tune some of the Policy’s and make them more presentable. 
Craig Solly suggested that we look at the Landscape report at TDC that features long and short views of the area. Cllr Hannah Scott suggested that we could use that as evidence. Craig Solly reported that TDC has released their transport Plan. 
Tree buffering was suggested and this could assist with noise reduction of the new development . We should also have a list of ancient monuments as part of the Plan.
David Morrish is taking the lead with reporting on the transport plan.

Dennis Wallis asked the group whether the orchard and the Quex Farmhouse would remain on Garlinge Side as Part of the New Development plan. Hannah to ask Adrian Verrell. 
David Morrish showed an old map of the Dent de Lion area from Kent Estates office. 
Cllr Martyn Pennington asked “are people buying second homes in the area?”, Cllr Pauline O Connor answered that TDC Statistics showed that very little numbers are second homes and empty properties within the area.
It was suggested that Birchington had a provision for a new primary school as part of their new development. Westgate also has a two form entry primary school in the allocation.
Cllr Hannah Scott suggested that Birchington allocation is further advanced than here and so we still have time to speak to the developers. 
Cllr Scott explained that ST1 and ST2 is part of the same plan and that a master plan from the developer would be expected. 
Cllr Martyn Pennington spoke with reference to the canopies in Westgate and stated that 20 years ago they tried to renew the canopies but due to a large number of properties having double glazed windows this project failed as the funder wanted these windows to be changed back to the original design. He said that currently there is a variety of corrugated canopies and that they were seeking support to restore these through the coastal community team. Also with regards to the Westgate pavilion on the 30th October there was a meeting and Reg Bells team did a presentation for funding to TDC, Cllr Pennington explained that they need detailed specifications now. It was suggested that Cllr Pennington should contact Dawn Crouch for more old photos of the canopies. The Coastal community team is trying to get a £100,000 grant.
Cllr Hannah Scott suggested that our Neighbourhood plan needs to include legal policies. It should be laid out as : Objectives, Policies and then our wish list of projects. The draft vision statement should provide policy codes that developers could understand and follow.
It was also suggested that both Margate and Westgate would adopt the same policies for the ST1 and ST2 area to keep it uniform.
Members of the group suggested that Bambridge Plans should be studied i.e. the landscaping, existing plan to the local authority and copying of approved plans from the present application.
Mathew white suggested that within a conservation area we must be sympathetic and list individual items. It was suggested a Heritage strategy could be used.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Actions are presented at the beginning of these minutes.

Next Meeting:  Tuesday 12th December




